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Hoffman-Schaumburg Council #6964 
 

 

Blood Drive at St. Hubert: Gayle Photikarm had a kind heart and a warm, giving spirit. She was a loving 
wife, devoted mother of two sons and a special, understanding teacher at St Hubert School. Her friends will 
always have a special place for Gayle in their hearts. Gayle received multiple transfusions during her battle with 
cancer. It is in Gayle's memory that her family and friends asked you to join them in saving lives by donating 
blood.  
 

There were a total of 66 units collected, greatly exceeding the goal of 50 units. The units collected will potentially 
save 198 lives!   
 

Thank you to all of those who gave unselfishly of themselves to help others. Their generosity will help neighbors 
in need, including cancer patients, critically ill newborns, accident victims and many more who have illnesses 
requiring blood products. 
 

Thank you from; The Photikarm Family, LifeSource and the Hoffman-Schaumburg Knights of Columbus 
 

     
          PGK George Noonan                           Pete Munnich                       Julie Wroblewski Bosshart                   Jerry Bromley             Dave Sertich, Tim Figiel & John Vlnka 
 

*************************************************************************** 

MEMORIAL DAY MASS: May 30th turned out to be a beautiful but extremely windy day full of Sunshine 

and mild temperatures. The Sheils Assembly had 14 Sir Knights attend in full regalia for the Mass,10 knights were 

from our Council #6964. They were Kevin Thomas, Pete Skinder, Pete Munnich, John Vlnka, Deacon Larry Smith, 

PGK/PFN Al Goy, PGK Ken Szott, PGK Joe Tuccori, Dick Lambke and District Marshal Gene Niewiadomski. 

 
     DGK/SK John Vlnka        SK Kevin Thomas                                                Sir Knights there that day                                                        Procession  in before mass 



    
                           Color Guard leading us in                                       District Marshall Eugene Niewiadomski                            Color Guard in front of the Altar 

     
                            One side of the group pf Knights                                            SK Kevin Thomas                                            Veterans, came forward 

   
          Bringing the gifts up                                       The procession out after Mass                                                                Beautiful  & respectful ending 

******************************************************************************* 

COUNCIL DIRECTORY CORRECTIONS OR CHANGES: The Council directory is always being 

updated. If you have a new email address, name or address change, or updated telephone numbers, PLEASE send 

them to me, Tom VanHavermaet or to John Norkus and we will update the  directory with your corrected personal 

information. Make sure to check your name in the members only section. 

******************************************************************************* 

DINE TO DONATE - FUDDRUCKERS:  was held on Wednesday May 24, 2017 at their Golf Rd. 

location. It was an event that was fairly well attended all day long. I was there at dinner time along with many of 

our knights & friends. 

    
                               Tom & Sue Binder                                                           Jim & Marie Adamczyk                                                        Mark & Jan Steece              



     
                              GK Rick & Nancy Froelich                                                               Jim & Lisa Elder                     Roger Malinski, Phil & Valerie Shultety and Jim Manfre 

 
        Phil Skultety & PGK Joe Tuccori        Left Side  John Vlnka, PGK  John  Hindenburg, Bonnie Hindenburg, Debra Tuccori                   Roger Blankenheim 

           Right Side  PGK Joe Tuccori, PGK Ken Szott, Barb Nies, Joyce Vlnka 

******************************************************************************* 

INSTALLATION OF NEW OFFICERS: for the coming year will be held in the Club Room of the St 

Hubert Ministry Center on Thursday, June 22nd.  Come one Come all, you don't have to be a knight to attend, 

Everyone is Welcome. Dinner to follow immediately afterward at Riccardo's Restaurant in Schaumburg on 

Roselle & Wise Roads.  The new slate of officers to be installed are:  

 
Grand Knight   John Vlnka                  Inside Guard  Tony Pietramale 

Deputy Grand Knight  Pete Munnich                  Inside Guard  Paul Kutylo 

Chancellor   Bob Johnson                  Outside Guard  Peter Stresino 

Treasurer   Roger Blankenheim                 Outside Guard  Stefan Demczak 

Recorder   Jerry Bromley                  3YR Trustee                  Rick Froelich 

Advocate   Pete Skinder                  2 YR Trustee  Joe Tuccori  

Warden   Nick Caldarola                 1 YR Trustee  Ken Szott  

******************************************************************************************** 

CONFIRMATION: – A Confirmation was held on June 10, 2017 at 11:00 AM at CHS. An honor guard was 

requested. Bishop Rojas performed the confirmation. Nine Sir Knights showed up on this warm Saturday. They were 

Commander Pete Skinder, District Marshall Gene Niewiadomski, DGK/SK John Vlnka, PGK/SK Ken Szott, SK Paul 

Kutylo, SK Pete Stresino, SK Bill Gulik, SK Kevin Thomas, and SK Dick Lambke. 
 

 
******************************************************************************* 



Marksman Club: meets again on Tuesday, the 27th of June at 6:30PM at Gats Guns in East Dundee, Il. on Rte 

25 until 8:00PM. Afterwards for refreshments. 

****************************************************************************************************** 
LET US NOT FORGET: It is on a sad note that I mention the passing of David Duda in Henderson Nevada. 

He was a former member of St. Hubert and former Deputy Grand Knight of our Council 6964. Please keep his soul 

in your prayers. 

****************************************************************************** 

Adopt a Highway: Will kick off again on Saturday, June 24th. We meet at the I-Hop at 8:30AM on Saturday 

morning working until 11:30AM. As Jerry Bromley says; It will be getting warmer so please take care in preparing 

for sun and heat. If you have a grab stick it can prove to be beneficial to excessive bending. The Village provides 

safety vests, bags, and signage. You will be required to sign a brief waiver prior to heading out on the street.  

 

This is our second pass on the stretch between Martingale and Plum Grove (on Higgins Rd) and should prove to be 

somewhat less to collect, all pending how much trash has accumulated since our prior pick up.  

Looking forward to this event that supports our efforts for a clean community, and working with fellow Knights is 

always a HOOT! (as Jerry Bromley puts it) 
 

******************************************************************************* 

Dine to Donate: Will happen at Portillo's, On Golf Road, Thursday, June 29th from 5 to 8 PM only. Be sure to 

mention this dine to donate with the knights or bring the attached flyer with you. 

 

 

 
Hoffman-Schaumburg Council # 6964 / Portillo’s Fund Raiser 

June 29th,   Thursday     5pm -- 8pm 

611 East Golf Road, Schaumburg 

Portillo’s will donate 20% of your dining sales 

to support our council’s charitable endeavors. 
Just present this flyer or mention the Knights of Columbus Fund Raiser at checkout. 

 (Smart Phone orders count too). 

  * This includes Dine-In,  Carry-Out,  and  ‘Drive-Thru’   >  For Drive-Thru, be sure you tell  

       the first order taker that you are participating in the K of C Council Fund Raiser. 

  * These flyers may be copied and passed out to anyone PRIOR to this event. 

  * You must not pass out these flyers or promote this event on Portillo’s premises. 

  * Online orders, catering or gift card purchases will not count towards Portillo’s donation.  
 

‘Bon Appétit’ and Thank You!  

 

 

******************************************************************************* 

 

 

 

 

******************************************************************************* 

http://www.portillos.com/


40th. Anniversary Dinner: Will be coming up at the Rose Garden Restaurant on Sunday, August 

20th. Tickets will be only $25.00 each. We will be showing many items including our "Original 

Charter" and a Power Point Slideshow of photos (about 180 right now) from some of the early 

years of our council. Special thanks to PGK/PFN Al Goy & PGK Dick AmRhein for their help. If 

any of our Council's other knights have memorabilia that we can put on display, please feel free to 

get a hold of Rick Froelich or me. 

 
Rose Garden Cafe 

111 E. Higgins Rd. 

Elk Grove Village, IL  60007 US 

******************************************************************************* 

COUNCIL PICNIC: Mark this date down Sunday, July 30th. at St. Hubert. The date & the place of our 

Council Picnic. Kevin Thomas and I run this event but need your help if possible. If  you were at the picnic last 

year, then you know you'll be in for a good time. Please join in and let Kevin or myself know that you can help. 

******************************************************************************* 

Coming up Soon:   Get ready for the 4th of July parade. Going back to the old route on Hassell Rd. 

                                       July 15th. - BBQ for the Troops at Wickstrom Chrysler, Jeep, Dodge Ram. 

     July 30th. - Council Picnic at St. Hubert. 

 

******************************************************************************* 
At this point in time, John Norkus will take over in part, the Newsletter for a while. I will try to assist him 

whenever it's possible and I encourage all of our Knights to do the same. If you are at an event, use your phone or 

bring a small camera and take some pictures. Then please, please write up a small story about this event and sent it 

to him or me. This will help us out immensely. I personally thank you for all your kind words of encouragement 

over the past few years. Please give them same words now to Sir Knight John Norkus. 

 

******************************************************************************* 

                           
On another Note, Tim Figiel received the                                  Pete Stresino wins the Ice Cream award for best   

Newman Century Club award for his support                                decorated desert after the last business meeting 

of the Newman Fund and all the work they do. 

******************************************************************************* 
 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

The Hillinger Golf Outing 
The outing is open to anyone, not just Hillinger members, even non-members. 

Just put together a group and send a check to Mel Koenigs. 

Let him know you are with the council 6964 group. 

 
 

 

 



 

GOLF OUTING: – The 4th Annual Fr. Michael J. McGivney Golf Outing benefiting the Fr. Michael J. 

McGivney Center of Hope and Healing will be held at Cary Country Club on June 19, 2017.  Please call or email 

GK Tom Purvin or Bob Fallon as mentioned on the flyer to make reservations to go. The cost is only $100.00 and 

that includes Lunch, Golf, Cart, Dinner & Prize. 

 

 
 



 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 


